FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
Please provide the following information:
1. Any internal emails, documents, messages, strategy plans, notes, papers (draft or otherwise), presentations or any other similar internal documents or any of the above produced externally for internal purposes that relate to any doubts or concerns that the body discovered and believed to be King Richard III was not actually him.

 

Leicester City Council and Leicester City Council’s Arts & Museums Service were not involved in the identification of Richard III’s remains, this was undertaken by the University of Leicester.

Leicester City Council were involved in the funding of the ‘Looking for Richard Project’ organised by Philippa Langley and the Richard III Society, that hired the University of Leicester Archaeology Services team, who discovered the remains on the 25th of August 2012, that were later identified to be those of King Richard III in a car park that was owned by Leicester City Council. 

After the initial discovery the University of Leicester Archaeological Services & Philippa Langley publicly announced on the 5th of September 2012 that they had discovered remains that had a high probability of being King Richard III due to their location, the age & sex of the subject the age of the remains, where they were found in the archaeological record, their battle wounds, their scoliosis of the spine and the style and depth of the burial etc.  

Leicester City Council then awaited the results of the archaeological and scientific examinations undertaken by the University of Leicester to confirm this probability and did not make any internal or external comments relating to any doubts about their authenticity.

Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

